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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

RECONVENED GENERAL MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 23 May 2013 – 7.15pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list.

APOLOGIES:

Janet Hand PDO -  Police.

1
Welcome & Introduction


Chair welcomed everyone and thanked Kim Avantaggiato, PDO, for attending on behalf of Janet Hand who had a previous meeting.

2
Apologies


As above.

3
Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising


Minutes agreed as a true record.


Matters arising.


Confirmation that lighting and water leaks had been reported to Repair Dept of Council and to the Water Board (Severn Trent).

Although the above had been reported and dealt with the leaks had reappeared at the bottom of Ellowes Road but further concern was given with regards to the sewage that is appearing and was running into the storm drain and resurfacing in the pond.   This is now becoming a health hazard and a danger to the animals that surround the pond.   It was confirmed that although this had been reported no action to date has happened.   It was agreed that by the next meeting in June if the situation has not improved then the TRA would contact the water board to see if any headway can be made.


With regards to the lack of lighting at the bottom of Ellowes Road it was suggested by Ahmed Salam, Housing Manager, that a representative from the Highways Dept be invited to come along to one of the walkabouts to assess the situation.

ACTION: CBa to contact Highways Dept to invite a representative to attend one of the walkabouts.
4
Housing Managers – Patch Report – Ahmed Salam

Coalway Road had been cleaned up and removal of the fly tipping by the Greenacre team.   Reassessment will be made in September.


Overgrown land at Stickley Lane / Malvern View Road details had been forwarded onto the legal dept of the Council and once confirmed who owns the land they will be contacted by letter and requested for the land to be tidied up, if unsuccessful then will look into taking this further. It was confirmed by the committee members that this has been an ongoing issue since the TRA was formed 4 years ago and so far no headway has been made.


Q&A session


Still concern over the bedroom tax and if there is any help in place for serious cases.


Confirmed that in some cases a Discretionary Housing Fund is available.


What is the situation in giving prior notice to tenants, and residents who live in the vacinity of any Halfway Houses in Gornal.


The Council do not have to give prior notice however if there is any nuisance then the appropriate action should be made as in any normal case.  Assured all that any serious offences there would be consultation with Police before anyone would occupy any halfway houses.

What are the rules and regulations with regards to refuse bins being put out the day before as there are times when bags are ripped open during night and rubbish is scattered over the streets.


KA confirmed that refuse bags are to be made avaialbe by 6am on the day of collection and no earlier than 7.30pm the night before.   If any rubbish is left due to the “bin men” then a call should be made to Dudley Council Plus  and they will strive to collect and clean up the same day.


When are the wheelie bins for the rubbish being introduced?


These are now being put in place in certain parts of the Dudley Borough with the intention of being introduced to the whole of the Borough eventually.   AS was not aware of any dates in place for the Gornal area.


Pot holes are getting worse and action needs to be put in place.


AS stated that on the walkabouts any potholes are noted and reported back.  It was also suggested that a representative from the Highways Dept be invited to attend the walkabouts to assess the situation.

6
Police Report


CBa stated that she had received an email from PCSO Albutt confirming that there is nothing different to report from the previous meeting held in April.

7
Group Feedback


PACT meeting in May


Unfortunately Actg Sgt Lewis has now been transferred to Birmingham and that at the moment there is no one replacing the position.


Cllr Branwood stated that he had been speaking to the new Inspector, Julie Mason who confirmed that a new Sgt would be in place for Gornal as soon as possible.


Guns in Ellowes Wood had been reported again and that the Warden is now involved.


Concern that the reporting of possible dog baiting may not be followed up due to Act Sgt Lewis no longer in place.   It was suggested that at the next PACT meeting, 4 JUNE, that this be mentioned again and feedback be requested.


PG reported that the new ASB process in place with Dudley Council Plus appears to be better and was very impressed with the quick turnaround.

· First point of call is report to Dudley Council Plus.

· Letter sent confirming that the report has been passed on.

· 2 weeks later a representative from the ASB Unit will attend the complaintants premises to assess the problem.

These visits will also be made out of office hours also.
8
AOB


A vote to be made with regards to change of name from Ellowes Hall TRA to Ellowes Hall & Area TRA and to add an additional street, Forresters Fold.  A show of hands was given and the vote was unanimouse.  

The next date for the Community Forum meeting - 18 June 2013 at Parkes Hall Social Club 6.30pm start, all is invited.

The following was brought to the attention of everyone present.

The proposed planning permission for the new FREE car park, toilets, store and pharmacy in Gornal Wood.

Although in general it is agreed that the above is required there is concern over another store in Gornal Village itself.   It is felt that with two existing stores another one does not seem appropriate however welcome a larger Pharmacy and more car parking.   Both Cllr Branwood & Wright felt that it is a positive move forward with Cllr Branwood emphasis that the planning permission for the car parking would be on the understanding that it would be FREE and for Public use.
PG commented on the following possibility of advertising the TRA.

Locally Yours magazine which is distributed to homes and business in the Sedgley and Gornal areas and also Dudley borough may give us the opportunity to add our TRA official meetings.

ACTION: CBa to contact the magazine to see if the dates could be included and report back at next meeting.

In the free Chronicle a request for any good news stories from local voluntary groups and to make contact with them.

ACTION: CBa to contact the magazine to see what is actually needed and report back at next meeting.
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